
Cowes Harbour Advisory Committee 
Minutes of the meeting held on 8th July 2016

CHAC Representatives Present:

John Corby (JC) Chair – Cowes Town Council 
Adrian Wilkins (AW) Vice Chair – Medina Combined Clubs
Rodney Barton (RB) – Cowes Clubs and Class Association
Peter Dickson (PD) – Cowes Week Ltd
Morris Barton (MB) – East Cowes Town Council
Mike Townsend (MT) – East Cowes Marina 
Ian Bayliss (IB) - Commercial Operators
Jon Pridham (JP) – Cowes Yacht Haven & Cowes Water Front Trust
Ben Willows (BW) - 

In attendance:
Captain Stuart McIntosh (SM) - Cowes Harbour Commissioner and Harbour Master
Chris Preston (CP) – CHC Commissioner

Minutes:  Alison Lindfield (AL)

Apologies for absence
Mark Slawson 
Alex Minns
Jeremy Pocock
Dave Ross
Bob Milner 
Ray Redrup

To approve the minutes of the last meeting
Minutes still in draft. Final version to be circulated shortly. 

AW noted that item 16.4 should read be amended to show that Ray Redrup raised the 
question about floating platforms.

Matters arising from the minutes
All matters arising covered within the agenda.

RB advised that  they have reached agreement  with  the  Isle  of  Wight  Council  in 
relation to the Royal London Pontoon. 



Proposal for a brief summary document of our meetings
Agreed that the Advisory should provide stakeholders with a single page summary 
document of these meeting minutes

Cowes Port Handbook 
Brief discussion relating to the new style of the handbook. Noted that locals largely 
want to have a copy of the timetable. 

Water Taxis Update 
JC advised that he has met with Mark Young and Mark is content with the agreement 
in place for service provision for this year. He does however have some concerns 
about the following year as the current agreement is only temporary. SM advised that 
at the end of the season, CHC will look into all of the options available for service 
provision. 

Medina Yard Development Update 
MB advised that the planning application is being validated at the moment and the 
likely next steps will be to prepare the planning application for submission. No action 
to be taken at this stage. SM advised that CHC, as a statutory landowner, were served 
with  notice  two or  three  months  ago.  They  had  understood  at  that  time,  that  an 
application would be submitted but, progress seems to have been very slow since that 
time. 

East Cowes Update 
No clear update available at this stage. JC to contact Mark Slawson, copy in Kevin 
George and Murray Carter, to try and secure attendance from Red Funnel at these 
meetings. 

AW pointed out that there was a very brief note in the paper that confirmed that HCA 
have sold the Big Shed. SM advised that it had always been part of the HCA Marina/
East Cowes Development but the Venture Quays apron and Union Jack building was 
part of the land transfer. This is happening as expected. SM advised that the current 
planning consent and the 106 Agreement are based on the land developer and the 
marina and the associated development; it’s all a package. 

CP asked what would happen if they say they don’t want to do the marina but are 
happy to do the rest? SM advised that they would have to go back for a revised 
planning  application  and  to  de-link  the  two.  It  would  then  be  up  to  the  Local 
Authority to decide whether they could de-link them. 



Supporting Destination Cowes/Solitaire du Figaro
JC advised that the commissioners are proposing to support Destination Cowes with 
£2.5k in cash and £2.5 value in kind. JC advised that Cowes Town Council are also 
likely to offer support.  

JC advised that the main question is around whether or not CHC should be effectively 
putting funds into cash into specific events. 

SM advised that CHC did not invest in the Solitaire du Figaro but rather provided 
support in kind and this action was supported by CHCAC. 

SM advised that CHC want to be sure that if they invest in Destination Cowes, they 
want to have measurable targets and outputs from that investment; the first to attract 
new events to Cowes outside of the main season and second to  attract more cruise 
ships.  Noted that  CHC will  continue  to  liaise  with  CHCAC in  relation  to  future 
investments. 

IB  keen  to  see  Destination  Cowes  supported  and  encourage  events,  particularly 
outside of the main season, to come to Cowes. IB of the view that this will take time 
however and perseverance will be needed.

Agreed that money for events should be paid to Destination Cowes and they can then 
use that money for events as they choose. 

CP made it clear that it is not for CHCAC to approve how CHC spend their money 
but agreed that it is important that they are consulted. CHCAC fully backs CHC’s 
support of Destination Cowes. 

Advisory Response to Outer Harbour Project
JC advised that he has received two pieces of feedback. The first related to a concern 
about increased flooding although JC of the view that flooding is not an issue. SM 
noted that the breakwater won’t reduce the overall height of high water tides but it 
will reduce the wave action.  

The  second  related  to  a  concern  that  the  Eastern  Channel  should  be  dredged  to 
encourage smaller  boats to leave through that  exit  rather than the main entrance, 
particularly in Cowes Week. 



AW advised that the people up the river think that see the dredging of the Eastern 
Channel as the only advantage of the breakwater project and would like to see the 
Eastern Channel dredged. 

IB asked whether once the Eastern Channel is fit for purpose in terms of drafts, etc, 
and most people in sail boats can go up it, could CHC put a size limit and signage up 
directing them to the appropriate entrance/exit? 

SM advised that he does not feel at this stage he could advise the Commission to be 
prescriptive  because it  depends upon the  user’s  final  destination and because the 
conditions change throughout the year. SM advised that during Cowes Week there is 
a high degree of traffic within the main fairway that might make it sensible to put in a 
short term direction to prioritise direction. Agreed that this was stay under review but 
SM made  it  very  clear  that  he  has  no  intention  to  recommend  that  we  will  be 
prescriptive about directing only one route.

PD advised that he understands there are two forms of dredging; the capital dredging 
for the new Eastern Channel but also the humps and bumps in the existing channel. 
PD advised that he recently went firmly aground in two places when he tried to race 
and there are times when it is unusable. PD does understand the reluctance for CHC 
to spend twice on dredging but did want his point noted. 

SM advised that he understands the concerns and will keep the matter under review. 
SM confirmed that it is not solely to do with money; the other issue with the current 
small craft channel (in particular from the Shape breakwater out towards the east), is 
that it currently cuts through the eelgrass beds so CHC cannot go and dredge there or 
even bed level. 

BW asked whether that affects the whole of the Eastern Channel area. 

MT noted that it would effectively be capital dredge, not maintenance dredging; the 
licence would have to be for a capital dredge

PD advised that it wold be useful if he could tell people about the issues in the area 
and explain that part of the difficulties are environmental.  Agreed that we should 
communicate this message out to stakeholders (and particularly to the clubs) and it 
should  be  included  in  the  minutes’ summary.  Noted  that  it  might  be  sensible  to 
include a note in the CHC Newsletter. 



SW asked whether due to environmental restrictions, dredging the Eastern Channel 
might not be able to be completed. SM advised that they currently fully consented at 
the moment.  As part  of the optimisation, SM advised that CHC are proposing to 
widen  the  Channel  from  30m-40m  between  the  Shrape  Breakwater  and  Cowes 
Breakwater to provide more room in that area. As part of that, CHC will be taking a 
slither down on the Eastern side that will impact the eelgrass. Noted that the dredging 
of the Eastern Channel needs to be carried out during the winter months (outside the 
growing season for the Eelgrass). During the application for a variation to widen that 
channel, SM advised that they have to take into account the further impact on the 
eelgrass and CHC are currently commissioning a new eelgrass survey which will 
happen next week. 

BW believes that people are still keen to understand the next stages and associated 
timeline. 

CHC new Strategic Plan 
SM advised that the Commissioners at the June meeting did not make any definitive 
decisions about the new phases. 

JC advised that his view upon behalf of the group was that he encouraged CHC to get 
the funding in place and finish the project as planned. 

CP advised that in relation to the specific amendment (moving the Shrape extension 
south) some people did not fully understand it and he has concerns that others might 
have misunderstood as well. 

MB advised that it would help if there was a statement that could be prepared to 
make it very clear. Agreed that when the final decisions have been made, CHC should 
make it very clear what the changes are going to be made to avoid any confusion.   

MT said that he is keen for CHC to take into consideration the waves that may or 
may not build up between the breakwaters where they overlap. MT keen to see that 
all the hydrographic considerations are being taken into account (wave reflection and 
refraction, etc). SM advised that a very detailed design review is underway.   

BW asked whether it will be a fixed structure. SM advised that they are still looking 
into this. 

Noted that CHCAC supports CHC progressing to the next stage. 



SM outlined the highlights from the CHC Board Meeting in June. Noted that the 
commissioners:

• have not committed to going ahead with the next phases of the development 
yet  but  have  reaffirmed  their  commitment  to  deliver  the  rest  of  the  outer 
harbour plan. 

• have agreed that CHC should start the process for varying the MMO consents 
for  the  optimised  design,  the  eastern  channel  and  this  will  involve  a  new 
eelgrass survey, the additional dredging that is taking place, the widening of 
the main fairway and some dredging in the day boat classes. 

• have agreed to take forward the detailed engineering review of the changes and 
in particular the Shrape extension. 

SM led a detailed review of the agreement with Boskalis Westminster which covers 
Cowes  Breakwater,  the  Shrape  Extension  and  the  Eastern  Channel  dredge.  SM 
advised that there is a legal framework agreement that covers all three and underneath 
the agreement, there are separate construction contracts. 

SM advised that now that the specification for the dredge and the eastern channel has 
changed,  CHC need to renegotiate the costs  with Boskalis  Westminster.  CHC are 
currently in that process as part of the design review and there are a number of other 
options.

Commissioners agreed that CHC should move forward with funding agreement with 
the HCA and marina developers so that all elements are in place; the consents for the 
changed design, the prices for the new design and the funding commercial agreement.

Detailed discussion related to next steps. 

SM advised that it  is a requirement for the breakwater to be delivered before the 
marina  can  be  developed.    CHC will  want  to  have  a  discussion  with  the  HCA 
because the delivery of the breakwater, unlocks the marina and the marina unlocks 
the land development. 

Noted that it  is  difficult  to confirm an accurate timeline and noted that there is a 
question as to whether work can be progressed this winter. 



SM advised that their new Strategic Plan has been agreed and was launched at their 
new  annual  meeting.  SM  advised  that  this  document  sets  out  CHC’s  strategic 
policies, objectives and guiding policies for the next 5 years and beyond.

Noted that the overriding objective is safety and the importance of setting the right 
safety culture and enforcement, backed up by education as the delivery mechanism. 

SM advised that they have 5 strategic objectives which include:
• The delivery of the outer harbour project by 2018 (with the support of their 

partners);
• The creation of  a  Port  Master  Plan for  Cowes.  SM advised that  CHC will 

initially  understand  who  uses  the  port  and  what  facilities  and  services  are 
available  (including  marine  employment).  Then  CHC  will  meet  with 
stakeholders to understand how the current facilities fit into the stakeholders’ 
business  plans  and  policies  over  the  next  5  or  10  years’ time  and  then 
understand where the pressures on the port/competing interests are and ensure 
that we have strategic plans and policies to address those. 

• Delivery of a sustainable dredging plan for all of the port (CHC will be looking 
into the sedimentation issues, understanding the costs involved and identifying 
the most cost effective and environmentally friendly dredging for the future). 

SM keen for any feedback from the committee or stakeholders. 

AW advised that  there doesn’t  appear to be any improvement in the facilities for 
provisions for mooring holders up the river in terms of access to their moorings. 

AW advised that he was at a meeting with Alex last week and it seems as though the 
Council are planning to sell the IWAC site with the Pier which will be another loss of 
access to the moorings. If the Marina goes ahead, everyone will be trapped out of 
here, further up the river. Noted that there is no dingy parking or vehicular parking 
available up there and in terms of medina mariners, the Folly dinghy park is held on a 
lease.

JC asked what the timescale is for the sale of the IYWAC site. AW advised that they 
are looking at the Pier and IYWAC site as a single item. 

JC asked whether UKSA are interested in the site. BW advised that they are not.



JC asked  whether  CHC could  get  involved  and  see  whether  it  could  be  made  a 
stakeholder benefit? BW advised that  it  was extremely unlikely to happen on the 
basis that UKSA have received a very clear steer that the Council simply do not have 
the money to turn those type of facilities into public benefit.

Noted that it might be good to include somewhere within the strategic plan, the need 
to recognise the need to facilitate access to non-walk ashore moorings.  
 
Agreed that a letter from CHCAC to John Metcalf, copied to CHC should be sent, 
outlining the discussion and levels of concern. CHC can then have conversations in 
the future off the back of that letter. JC should include a copy of the letter that was 
sent to Stuart Love two years ago regarding Whitegates.

Positive feedback for the strategic plan. 

AOB
Training Pontoon – Repairs Required 
AW advised that the fendering on the Training Pontoon up the river, is falling off and 
bolts sticking out.  

Bed Levelling 
AW advised that he has received a letter from someone from East Cowes Marina who 
is adamant that he has seen someone official bed levelling over on the commercial 
berth when the tide is coming in. The gentleman advised in his letter that he is paying 
expensive mooring fees to East Cowes Marina to have it dredged and is concerned 
that the built up silt will be coming their way. 

SM explained over the last 5 years, as part of the dredging strategy, a number of 
stakeholders have used bed levelling where they have a build-up of silt in one area 
and they rake that area and drive it back into the deep holes. SM advised that CHC 
have  pretty  much  stopped  that  from  happening  but  they  have  allowed  some 
individual, controlled bed levelling on the basis that it takes place only within the 
individual’s own area. 

Agreed that it would be good if CHC advertised what dredging they are going. 

IB advised that at low tide Medina Yard slipway is cleaned by hoses at low tide and 
the surrounding area dug around to get boats into the water. 



SM advised that as part of the dredging management plan, CHC will look into these 
issues and noted the importance of having stakeholders’ input. 

MB asked whether there was an update on Kingston. SM advised that the revised 
planning application for the new launch facility at Kingston Marine Park is in the 
planning  process  at  the  moment  and  it  seemed  unlikely  that  there  will  be  any 
opposition. 

MB advised  that  he  has  concerned  about  the  current  application  because  of  the 
proposal  that  any  strategic  planning  issues  will  go  to  an  elected  Mayor  for 
Southampton, Portsmouth and the Isle of Wight who will govern matters of housing, 
strategic planning and infrastructure. Detailed discussion about this matter. 

SM noted that it is only in the very early stages of the consultation although MB 
advised that they want an answer from the Isle of Wight Council by Thursday the 
following week. MB to provide a copy to SM and he will continue to monitor the 
developments and raise his concerns through the appropriate channels. 

CHC Communications
CP advised that he was aware that very few people attended annual public meeting 
and the commissioners are keen to understand why and whether there is anything else 
that can be done to improve communication.  

The  Advisory  Group  advised  that  the  Newsletter  seems  to  be  well  received  and 
general communications are good. 

IB commented that social media is another effective platform for communication. 

Cowes Week 
SM advised that due to the reduction in Cowes Week sponsorship, CHC will provide 
Patrol Vessels for Red Funnel to bring them in and out. PD thanked CHC for their 
kind support. SM made it clear that this year’s support is not setting a precedent for 
future years. 

Etchells National Championships 
SM advised that during the recent Etchells National Championships, there were some 
occasions when some of the Etchells were sailing through the moorings area at speed 
against the General Direction. 



SM explained that the General Direction was introduced when CHC introduced the 
small craft channel as a result of requests or concerns from mooring holders about 
damage to boats. 

Following discussions with the Etchells, it became apparent that some didn’t know 
about the Direction or why it was introduced in the first place. SM has reviewed the 
pros and cons of the direction and advised that there are two competing risks. One is 
effectively putting pressure on the day class boats to sail in the main channel with the 
increased risk of conflict with commercial traffic (even though the general direction 
allows them to sail into there to avoid incident). The other risk is that if we give them 
an exemption, that then there will be a risk to the owners of the day boats in damage 
to their boats. CHC considering at the moment the option of amending the general 
direction  to  allow  day  class  boats  without  axillary  engines  to  sail  through  the 
moorings but only to sail at sensible speeds. 

Long discussion about the options available. CHC very keen to get feedback from the 
Advisory Committee, stakeholders and the boat owners (the Darings and the Sonars, 
etc). CP advised that they need this information as soon as possible so that there is 
clarity well in advance of CW and the Etchells World Championships.


